
 

City File No.: 24-E-11 
Tender No.: 13-2024 

July 17, 2024 
PRELIMINARY CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 

 
TO: RESIDENTS AND BUSINESSES NEAR OSBORNE STEET, WOODWARD AVENUE, AND 
GLASGOW AVENUE 
 
RE: 2024 NEW ACTIVE TRANSPORTATION PATHWAY, PATHWAY RENEWALS AND 
TRAFFIC CALMING IMPROVEMENTS – BRANDON AVENUE TO OSBORNE STREET 

 
Please be advised that a new active transportation pathway project has been approved for 
construction this summer along Osborne Street, Woodward Avenue, and Glasgow Avenue.  
 
Construction Start:  August to October 2024 
Duration:   Approximately 4-6 weeks, weather permitting 
     
Work will include: 

• Installing new catch basin and catch pit 

• Constructing new concrete curb and sidewalk 

• Constructing new asphalt pathway 

• Restoring the boulevard 
 
During construction we will: 

• Maintain two-way traffic Osborne Street 

• Maintain two-way traffic Glasgow Avenue 

• Change Woodward Avenue Northside Backlane to one direction of travel  

• Maintain pedestrian access to all properties 
o Sidewalks may be closed on one side of the street at a time 

 
Please contact me if you have: 

• Access and delivery requirements 

• Planned special events 

• Questions or concerns about the project 
 
You can reach me at 204-794-4357. 
 
We will contact you again one week before construction starts. 
 
Sincerely, 
Geoff Kerr, C.E.T. 
Technology Services Branch 
 
cc Sherri Rollins, Councillor – Fort Rouge – East Fort Garry Ward 
 R. Weibel, C.E.T. – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Engineering Division 



 

 M. Li, P. Eng. – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Engineering Division 
 M. Cruz – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Customer Services Division 

J. Dooley – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Director’s Office 
 311@winnipeg.ca 


